Jacksonville Sports & Entertainment Board

Minutes

March 15, 2011 – 8:30 a.m.

Members Present: Carl Cannon, Wilfredo Gonzalez, Lonnie Marts Jr., Pamela Payne, Bob Rhodes, Ron Salem, Rick Wilkins

Members Absent: Shannon Miller, Michael Munz

Staff Present: Ron Barton, Michael Bouda, Sandy Ilog
I. Call to Order
Ron Salem called the meeting to order at 8:30am
II. New Business
a. Score Board
Randy Goodwin explained why the scoreboard at the stadium cannot display the full game during the Florida/Georgia game. The camera viewfinder is not the same format as the score board. PRI has more control over the Jaguars game. Carl Cannon asked if they use the same equipment at the FL/GA game as they do at Jaguars game. Randy said they do not, because its not the same concern to the colleges as it is to the NFL.  Ron Salem asked that in order for Randy to address Mr. Cannon’s point to the problem, he should start receiving requests via JEDC Sports Board and Ron Barton.  They would like to give 6 months of lead time. Mr. Bouda said we can get with Chip Howard regarding the operations. Randy thinks a letter from them may make a difference.  Mr. Salem asked Randy to draft the letter detailing the issues for us to sent to UF.

b. Budget Update
Ron Barton explained that our very limited budget is taking an additional 15% cut.  Mr. Rhodes asked if JEDC is single lined budgeted or how we are doing the budget when submitting to the Mayor’s Office.  Mr. Barton said that we have divisional functions and in the budget process it is aggregated up. Mr. Barton has discretion within JEDC to make the cuts.  Mr. Salem said he remembers when our $200,000 budget used to be over $400,000.  Mr. Barton shared with the board a 1 page informational sheet about JEDC; not just about Sports but all departments. He said we are the only department within the COJ that pays for itself.  JEDC has taken many cuts, such as 17 on staff instead of 41. Mr. Rhodes added that we have a great success story to tell and that we can produce income. He explained the difference between Special Events budget and Sports’ budget. Mr. Bouda clarified by saying how much revenue we pump into the city with our various events. Mr. Cannon asked if salaries are mixed into the Sports budget, but they are actually added into the JEDC budget. The budget that the board is looking at is the event only side. 
III. Events
a. Ron Salem referred to the list of events that JEDC Sports has done in the past. Mr. Bouda said we need to focus on bringing events here that will have a bigger economic impact.  He said we do not have the facility to put on multiple games like other cities have.
b. Lacrosse - Mr. Bouda gave an update about Lacrosse, he does not have all the figures from JU as they are a little behind. Mr. Salem liked the approach and format we did from the FSU/UF and would like to see something more specific on Lacrosse at next meeting. 
c. Gymnastics - The overall event will end up costing us $5,000.   Mr. Salem would like to see a more detailed revenue expense report of the gymnastics event. 
d. Baseball - Mr. Salem pointed out the expenses of 2010’s FSU vs. UF game.  Mr. Bouda detailed the costs, less the SMG expenses.  He does not plan on spending any money on marketing since he has some trade deals from previous events with different media stations.  Mr. Cannon asked if we have ever put a recap together for each and every event. Mr. Salem suggested we add parking and concession revenue to the report. Mr. Barton agreed that it is good advice to summarize the attendance, expense breakdown, revenue, etc. 
e. Hall of Fame Luncheon
Mr. Bouda announced that Outback will no longer sponsor the Hall of Fame luncheon. The new president of Outback has decided to pull out of all extra events and will do stores only. He asked for any suggestions from the board. He would like to keep the same quality that we have been using and not a buffet-style.  Outback had provided all the food, servers, caterers, etc for free, which was a $20,000 value. Mr. Salem asked what the board could do to help and Mr. Bouda said to reach out to any of their contacts.  Rick Wilkins asked what the return of investment was and Mr. Bouda said they would have advertising, tickets for game, be part of a major football game, website exposure, weekend publications, the named sponsor of luncheon brochure, etc.  Mr. Barton said that SMG is going to sign Bono’s to the arena. Mr. Salem said this is one of the nicest events that we organize and encouraged all board members to come to the event. Rick Wilkins has a contact that he will ask. Mr. Gonzalez might also have a contact as well. Mr. Bouda is looking for someone to cook and serve the food at the event. Mr. Salem would like this to be added to next month’s agenda.  
IV. Old Business

a. Future Meetings
Mr. Salem has meetings set through June and will take summer off then kick back up on September. 
b. Possible Invitees– Mr. Salem suggested having nametags for all sponsors. He wants to make sure he thanks past sponsors.  Mr. Cannon said that we should definitely invite all of City Council to the game. Mr. Salem agrees with Mr. Cannon, in that the evite should be sent to the City Council’s assistants. Mr. Bouda said that we can comfortably fit 80-100 people in the party suite, but more of the concern laid in the food.
V. Adjournment

The meeting adjourned at 9:36 a.m.  

